Dear Yurii Yakovlevich Chaika
Procurator General

I'm writing to express concern for the safety of Elina Ersenoeva and
her mother, Margarita Ersenoeva, believed to have “disappeared” on
17 August and 2 October 2006 respectively. [ urge you to order an
impartial and thorough investigation into the alleged
“disappearance” of both women. If the two women are found to
have been detained by security forces in the Chechen Republic, I
urge the Russian authorities to release them immediately or else
charge them with a recognizably criminal offence in accordance
with Russian and international law. I also call on the Russian
authorities to protect the rights of those under its jurisdiction, no
matter what their affiliations are, and to abstain from harassment
and persecution of relatives of those suspected of acts of terrorism.
Elina Ersenoeva and Margarita Ersenoeva are not the only ones who
are believed to have “disappeared” in Chechnya. No more victims
of disappearance, abduction, torture or ill-treatment in Chechnya.
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My name:
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Bolshaia Dmitrovka 15d., Moscow,
125993, Russian Federation

General Procuracy of the Russian
Federation




